STATE OF WASHINGTON
DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

4601 N Monroe Street » Spokane, Washington 99205-1295 < (509)329-3400

September 4, 2012

Mr. Paul Wollman

Warden Hutterian Brethren
1054 W. Harder Road
Warden, WA 99857

Dear Mr. Wollman:
RE:  Temporary Permit for Warden Hutterian Brethren— Permit No. ST-0045509

This letter is to confirm that Ecology received a State Waste Discharge Permit application on August 10, 2011 from
Warden Hutterian Brethren. By statue (Chapter 90.48.200 RCW) Temporary Permit No. ST-0045509 is being issued
allowing Warden Hutterian Brethren to discharge wastewater to non-discharging Facultative Lagoons. If you wish to
discharge via land application, an amended application will be required.

Your application for a State Waste Discharge Permit has been reviewed and accepted and a public notice of
application was published on April 5, 2012 and April 12, 2012 in the Columbia Basin Herald per WAC 173-216-090.

Until Ecology issues an Order or Permit with limits and monitoring requirements we request that you monitor the
flows to your lagoon at least weekly and track the flow data in a spreadsheet or report that can be provided to
Ecology upon request. This temporary permit is effective immediately and will remain in force for up to five years
or until a new permit is issued for your facility.

Please feel free to contact Diana Washington at (509) 329-3504 or by email at dwas461@ecy.wa.gov if you have any
questions or need assistance.

Sincerely,

()w\w M. Mi@

James M. Bellatty
Section Manager
Water Quality Program

CERTIFIED MAIL (7011 0110 0000 7276 2791)
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cc: Douglas Ensor, JUB Engineering
Loren Wiltse, Adams County Planning
David Greenwalt, Carpenter McGuire & DeWulf, P.S.
Scott Yaeger, Adams County

A
l',")/'
']



